
Memorandum Of Understanding 
By and Between The 

San Bernardino Community College District Teachers Association 
And 

San Bernardino Community College District 
 

Reassigned Time for Head Football Coach (SBVC) 
 

This Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) is entered by and between the 
San Bernardino Community College District Teachers Association (Association), And The 

San Bernardino Community College District (“District”) 
Collectively “The Parties” 

 
WHEREAS, Appendix A-3 in the SBCCDTA collective bargaining agreement states all full-time 
Head Coaches shall receive 0.68 reassigned time per academic year; and 
 
WHEREAS, the SBVC Head Football Coach resigned unexpectedly, adversely affecting the 
Football program and student athletes; and 
 
WHEREAS, 0.68 reassigned time does not provide adequate hours to bring the program to an 
optimal level to serve the students; and 
 
WHEREAS, there is not sufficient Kinesiology instructional load for an additional full-time 
faculty member;  
 
THEREFORE, SBVC will provide 1.0 reassigned time for one full-time temporary Kinesiology 
faculty member for the purposes of acting as Head Football Coach for the 2024-2025 academic 
year.  

 
 
 
 

For SBCCD 
 
Dated:____4/19/2024________________  ___Kristina Hannon__________ 

Kristina Hannon, Vice Chancellor, Human 
Resources & Police Services 

For SBCCDTA 

Dated:____4/19/2024________________  _________________________________  

Richard Jaramillo, SBCCDTA Lead   
Negotiator 


